

---

**From:** Graeme Barclay  
**Sent:** 10 December 2008 11:36  
**To:** Robert Bell  
**Cc:** Tom Cotter; Frank McFadden; Jim McEwan; Susan Clark; Ian Clark; Alisdair Dickinson  
**Subject:** RE: Shandwick Place - Haymarket: Utility / Tram Programme & TM Review Meeting

**Importance:** High

Bob, suggest tues 16<sup>th</sup>, Edinburgh park at 1.00pm. As explained earlier/discussed at your meeting, Ian confirmed that he would require a few days to get the right info together. He would never have the info together for today. Ian should have all the relevant details for discussion by then.

I have another meeting at Livingston at 3.00pm. I have to be away by 2.30.

Let me know if the date/time suits, I am already heavily committed next week.

Graeme

Graeme Barclay  
Construction Director - MUDFA

**tie** Limited  
MUDFA  
Western Harbour  
Leith Docks  
Edinburgh EH6 6QF

Tel: +44 (0)131 [REDACTED]  
Fax: +44 (0)131 622 8301  
Mob: [REDACTED]  
Email: [graeme.barclay@tie.ltd.uk](mailto:graeme.barclay@tie.ltd.uk)

[www.tramsforedinburgh.com](http://www.tramsforedinburgh.com)  
[www.tie.ltd.uk](http://www.tie.ltd.uk)

---

**From:** Robert Bell  
**Sent:** 09 December 2008 11:43  
**To:** Graeme Barclay  
**Cc:** Tom Cotter; Frank McFadden; Jim McEwan; Susan Clark  
**Subject:** RE: Shandwick Place - Haymarket: Utility / Tram Programme & TM Review Meeting

Graeme,

We were advised by Ian Clarke yesterday that Utilities works in Haymarket area may now not be complete until the end of April, possibly the end of June dependant on whether you can get two stages of TM incorporated in to one scheme. This excludes the gas main work brought about by the re-alignment of the track. We held our kick-off meeting with BSC and their sub-contractor for this area yesterday and virtually had to abandon this for the time being. BSC are due to move in on 18<sup>th</sup> February ( they were due in on 5<sup>th</sup> January as per their contract programme but put this back at their own behest). We need to sit down as early as possible to look in detail as to how we can mitigate the delay to BSC. We have a couple of thoughts which we are looking into but it is going to be very difficult to mitigate the full effect. Obviously end of April as an end date for MUDFA would give us less to mitigate. Can you give us a couple of dates / times for later this week? We can assess any impact from the gas main later when you have more info,

Regards,

Bob.

PS. Phil will also be in touch in the near future to have a joint review of Lindsay Road and Lindsay Rd RW.

-----Original Appointment-----

**From:** Graeme Barclay

**Sent:** 09 December 2008 10:57

**To:** Robert Bell

**Subject:** Declined: Shandwick Place - Haymarket: Utility / Tram Programme & TM Review Meeting

**When:** 10 December 2008 10:00-11:15 (GMT) Greenwich Mean Time : Dublin, Edinburgh, Lisbon, London.

**Where:** 1st Floor Conference Room, Edinburgh Park

Suggest this meeting is rearranged to middle/end of next week, wherein we should have some meaningful info to discuss.

Graeme

PS. Already have other commitments on that day.